CISV USA Board of Directors Conference Call Meeting Minutes
April 20, 2017
Present: Todd (presiding), Laura Rachel, Stephanie, Lauren, Janet, Amanda, Chris and Jim.

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 pm EDT. 

The minutes for March were not available and will be reviewed next meeting. 
Executive Director’s Report:

Chapter reports are coming in mostly on time.
· Chapters hosting programs this summer are generally in good shape.  A few chapters are getting help from Val and other Program chairs.
· National Leadership Training Team has had staff training and session of Leadership training is this weekend.

· Chapter Development has had two workshops and another will also happen this coming weekend.

· Our new development officer is busy with fact finding and a draft of fundraising plan is coming soon.  More to follow next meeting.

International Rep Report:
Amanda, reporting in her role as International Representative – attended ARC in Guatemala and things look good.  Stephani (our Risk Management Chair, but also one of two Risk Managers for the Americas Region) presented a Risk management session that was well received.  The IO and the Governing Board were represented at the meeting as was Shelly Grossman, Regional Coordinator.
There were three motions presented from the Governing Board for our review and vote.

The first pertained to CISV logo/branding and would allow additional flexibility in how it is presented, including the use of a font that is free to use (as opposed to requiring a fee).  The second proposed an international meeting of national representatives to help with communication.  Where, how, at what cost, etc. was not addressed in the motion.  The third motion was to change somewhat the status of international JB: it’s international vote would come through chapter or national association rather than independently.  This last issue is somewhat complex and ramifications somewhat unclear.

There is an online discussion board about these motions.  The deadline for us to vote is July 1 and the presenters of the motions have the privilege of changing them in the meantime.  The BOD, by consent, agreed to study them and vote nearer the deadline, likely at the June/Denver meeting.

The budget for ARC passed mostly as presented by the ARC treasurer (Steve of Canada).  A small grant to USA CISV was approved in the budget: will go for training and was in line with the ARC Strategic Plan.

Also news via ARC:  Guatemala last year sent a blind participant to a Seminar and a Deaf delegation to a village.  Also of the twenty attendees to ARC, four were from USA (in various capacities).  
Organizational Development

Janet updated the board about website and our migration (along international lines) to WordPress software.  Basic work has been done and we should be able to switch over in the near future.  A mockup and some pages are available at https:\\usa.cms-cisv.org    .   Selected persons will be able to edit/augment this soon.    There was some discussion about chapter websites and JB website.  Some chapters already use WordPress and should be able to incorporate the templates and styles so as to achieve uniformity of our brand online.  International has not actually switched over quite yet.  There followed some discussion about the board’s level of (in)expertise in these matters, Janet excepted.  She will rotate off the board in near future and this issue needs to be addressed.

Next Meeting

The next gathering, in person, will be June 23rd to 25th in Denver at the Hilton Double Denver on Quebec Street.  The Rocky Mountain Chapter is generously hosting us for the evening of the 24th.  Directors should aim to be ready for meeting early Saturday the 24th and until 11 am on Sunday the 25th.

Next conference call May 18th, 8 pm CDT.

Stephanie, ever optimistic (but careful nonetheless), notes that every program director but one has attended training already and so we are off to great start for the 2017 hosting season!

Submitted by Jim Watkins

Secretary to the Board
Janet reports that on the most recent presidents’ call, there was some expressed concern that chapters might not be willing to host Seminars without the football pool as an incentive.  Other call participants were confident that their chapters would gladly host Seminars with the coming selection process.  Julie, now representing Portland on the call, but formerly an officer in CISV Canada, assured the call participants that Canada had made it work and that we would be pleased with the new selection process.
Seminar Selection Update
Amanda reported an upcoming meeting by conference call of some members of the Education Committee and other interested persons about the criteria to be used in selecting among the applicants and how those criteria and the particulars of the process would be brought to the CISV USA community.  The Seminar Selection Committee consists of the current National Seminar Chair, the Executive Director or her designee, and another person who must have had recent Seminar experience.  Two persons have been nominated for that last position on the committee and will be presented to the board.  Laura suggests that we make the position be three years.  The rollout of the seminar selection criteria and process is planned to be ready by the time of the spring chapter development meetings.

About the Next Face-to-Face Meeting in Atlanta

All is going well. Hotel and transportation worked out (MARTA from ATL to Decatur where the meetings will take place).

Old Business

Participant Gender:  We have now changed our youth delegate form to say Gender? With a blank, rather than two check boxes.  International IC chair Amelia reports that there is a gender indeterminate applicant for Interchange in Germany.  They have not yet been selected, but we need to plan for participants that may be gender fluid/indeterminate/cross.  (not cis)

Jim reported about the alumni reunion for DFW at his home in Dallas.  Twenty-nine people came, including a few that had not been seen by the chapter in some years, but the numbers were lower than hoped. 

Todd reported about his recent Ex-presidents call (a conference call for as many ex CISV USA presidents as could attend).  Most were happy to be in touch and several had not had any contact recently.  Brent brought up the International Alumni Association plan, there was discussion about the lack of opportunities for young adults, the national/international and national/chapter divide, culture of giving, the trouble finding boy participants.  They discussed the new organizational scheme and its similarity to the new organization for CISV International.  They were informed about the expansion plans.  They seemed pleased to be in contact and appreciated.  

Todd thought the call was a good start at cultivating these leaders of an age group we don’t touch much.  Todd, Brett, Phil, Mary, Sharon, Catherine (Long Newell), Kathleen Samul and Justin participated.
Janet re Technology:

We will be working on website going to Word Press.  (IO plans for the international site to also use Word Press but not quite yet.)  Bryan Rayhill from Maine chapter (his company Rainstorm, Inc at www.rainstorminc.com)  might help.  One of his employees, Laura Monique (who did V, IC and V Staff) have talked and they are working on an estimate for improvement/rebuilding of our sites.

The meeting concluded at 10pm EST.

Submitted by Jim Watkins, secretary to the board
